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Subject: Study on intersex people in the EU

In 2021 and 2022, the Commission worked with a consultancy to develop a study on intersex people 
in the EU, which was originally scheduled to be released in late 2022. The study was ultimately 
completed in spring 2023 and a preliminary presentation of the report on the study was made in May 
2023 to the IDAHOT+ Forum by the consultancy firm ICF S.A. The contract with the consultancy 
preparing the study ended shortly thereafter in 2023, and the Commission indicated to civil society in 
July 2023 that the study was complete and undergoing internal validation. However, the report itself 
remains unpublished.

1. Why has the report on the study on intersex people in the EU still not been released?

2. When will the Commission release the report on the study on intersex people in the EU?
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